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You continue to remind us that public meeting law doesn't require you to allow us to
provide public comments, but you feel that this is important for the democratic
process only if it's on your terms. There is a difference between the letter of the law
and the spirit of the law. Everything you are proposing is just about more control
because more people are actually participating in the democratic process and you
don't like what they are saying. Maybe they are speaking up now because their lives
are being destroyed and their freedoms continue to be taken away. Every meeting |
have ever attended allows for public comment on any topic whether it's a business
meeting or not. That is another excuse to further silence people. Also, 2 minutes is
not sufficient which | have stated before. Just another way to control and silence
people. Asking for people's names and where they live(town) is reasonable. Having to
provide their address is going too far.

Sadly, you are acting like state apparatchiks who push the party line and are
continuing to demonstrate that you really don't value freedom of speech that makes
you uncomfortable. You continually talk about issues of equity and inclusion, but
actually are doing the opposite if it's something you don't like. The direction you
appear to be moving in is much like what happens in a totalitarian state where dissent
is silenced. Impose new controls and then pat yourself on the back.

You continue to state there are other avenues to share our concerns. That you
provide an opportunity for your constituents to contact you, however it's been my
experience when | leave a message, or send an email, | get no response when | ask
for one. I've heard this from many other people. | look at people's actions, not their
rhetoric, or good intentions. You need to find a better way to respond to people's
concerns in a timely manner. People | know will not attend a Town Hall if they are
forced to wear a mask.

Since you have made yourselves the public health authority, than you have an
obligation to get answers to questions. You are acting in a vacuum refusing to look at
all sides and provide the science(actual scientific studies) for your decisions. You
have all these public health experts at your disposal so there is no excuse. Also, the
problem now is that you opened up your meetings, but you require a mask. If people
refuse to wear one because they've done their homework, you are using the same
tactics they use in a totalitarian country=threaten with removal and arrest. Mandates
are not laws, and our governors emergency powers are long gone. This is
discrimination and you are in fact jeopardizing people's health and well-being by
forcing people to wear a mask, or they can't participate in county government. .
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| will not wear a mask. I've actually looked at the 12 studies that OHA is using. They
are not randomized control studies-the gold standard. Cherry picking to fit the
governors narrative which again is not how science is done. | have 40 recent studies
that show that masks not only don't prevent the spread of a virus-too small, but trap in
bacteria that is too large to escape setting people up for getting sick. Bacterial
pneumonia, heart attacks, strokes, respiratory issues-asthma, COPD, skin issues
and all kinds of other issues are now a problem because of wearing masks. Also, you
might look into what carcinogens are in surgical masks, etc-made in China and in
these tests for COVID setting people up again for future cancers. Find out what is in
these COVID shots you keep pushing and the possible adverse reactions including
death. You can't be so naive regarding the blatant conflicts of interests in all our
public health agencies and their link with the drug industry and elected officials who
get large campaign donations from them.

In case you aren't aware, we all have bacteria and viruses in our body and wearing a
mask forces us to constantly rebreathe them. If you aren't aware, wearing a mask
lowers your oxygen and increases your CO2 levels=OSHA knows that, OHA knows
that, and the CDC knows that. Dr. Fauci knows that | why he has flip flopped
countless times without PROVIDING THE SCIENCE BEHIND IT. In fact, he has
NEVER had to provide the science for his public health recommendations during his
entire career at the NIH. Get a monitor and test your oxygen and CO2 levels. I'm sure
the health department can do that for you. | purchased an oximeter recommended by
the doctors in my family that shows oxygen saturation, pulse and a few other things.
No discussion regarding these kinds of measures that people can take besides
wearing a mask, washing your hands-good hygiene, staying away from people, and
getting a dangerous, experimental COVID shot which will be never ending. So is this
really about protecting our health, or is it something else? OSHA is violating it's own
safety protocols when they aligned with the CDC back in 2020. Why would they do
this? These are questions you should be asking. Why are we using an inaccurate
PCR test that can't distinguish between COVID and the flu which is making a
comeback now? 97% false positives with an amplification over 28.

It's been 2 months and | still haven't gotten any response from Commissioner
Bell regarding answers to my questions she promised to get. We are notin a
state of emergency. You are basing this again on an inaccurate test, and obviously
still have not looked into why it was never suppose to be used for clinical diagnosis,
yet you are still quoting cases every week and continuing the fearmongering. No
mention of the flu or any of the many respiratory illnesses that circulate every year. |
haven't heard any of your health experts talk about the importance of Vitamin D=there
are many peer reviewed studies that show those that died had low levels, or other
things we can do to strengthen our immune systems. We are being told that we no
longer have natural immunity refuting centuries of science without providing the
"science" that you say you must follow. The CDC director coming out now saying
most people died with COVID not from COVID because they had 4 or more
comorbidities and were over 70. Pfizer asking the FDA to withhold their clinical data
for 75 years. The drug makers saying now their shots don't prevent transmission or
provide immunity. Everyday the narrative is changing=damage control as more
people are waking up.



You continue to ignore the damage that has been done because of lockdowns and
these mandates. There are many peer reviewed studies on this now. No excuses.
Fear is the new virtue signaling. Lives have been destroyed and the trauma that is
being waged against our precious elderly and our children is unforgivable. Our
governor continues to create a new crisis which you have supported with mandatory
COVID shots. My brother-in-law as | mentioned is a well-respected surgeon who was
put on administrative leave in the Legacy Healthcare System for refusing to get
these. They hired him back as an independent contractor because they are
desperate for good surgeons.

Calling in the national guard is ridiculous after firing healthcare professionals who
refused to take dangerous COVID shots when they know there are safe and effective
therapeutics that are still being suppressed. This has created a new crisis and many
people are going to die as a result. lvermectin in fact has been listed on the NIH
website since summer as a viable treatment, but our governor and OHA has
forbidden any healthcare providers to prescribe it or pharmacies to fill it. Japan
stopped pushing these vaccines and they are using Ivermectin with great success for
early treatment so Japanese are not hospitalized. They have said that people need to
be given informed consent about what is in these shots and the possible adverse
reactions which there are many. They are acting now in the best interests of their
citizenry. We are not.

| recommend reading a new book by Dr. McDonald=an LA psychiatrist called The
United States of Fear, and also RFK Jr. new book which will provide you with
important insight you don't have and why many of us have been speaking out fighting
for our God-given rights and how we deal with our health. He talks about the fear
that has gripped this country and around the world. He refers to it as mass delusional
psychosis=or obedience to the state. Fear has always been used as a means to
enslave a population. Elected officials and the general public who refuse to look into
anything that goes against what he refers to as the "hive mind". Official government
narratives.

Sincerely,
Robin Kostrikin
Pacific City



